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                Monroe County Solid Waste Management

                     20448 Junco Road • Norwalk, WI  54648 • 608-269-8783 phone • 608-823-7303 fax


COMMITTEE MINUTES

DECEMBER 29, 2016 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Chair-Carol Las, Vice Chair-Mike Luethe, Committee members: Paul Steele, Dan Olson and Mark Halverson.
OTHERS PRESENT: Solid Waste Manager-Gail Frie, Assistant Solid Waste Manager-Shelly Schulze, Randy Weinkauf and Terry Taylor, River View Construction and Jerry Martell of Modern Disposal (arrived at 8:45 am)
MEETING CALLED TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order at 8:37 am by Committee Chair Las at the Solid Waste Administration Building, 20448 Junco Road, Norwalk.

1. Breakfast compliments of Randy Weinkauf of RiverView Construction-Site Contractor. 
2.  PERIOD OF PUBLIC COMMENT: None given.
3.  DISCUSSION/ACTION:  APPROVAL MEETING MINUTES, NOVEMBER 2016: A motion was made by Olson to approve the minutes of the November 2016 meeting. The motion was seconded by Steele. Motion carried 5-0.
4. LANDFILL AND DEPARTMENT OPERATIONS

2016 BUDGET REPORT
· The committee was presented with a recap of the financials. 
· Cash Balance is $470,044.00. 
· Facility Reserve is at $230,122.00.
· $95,000.00 will be paid out to Long Term Care this week.

· Debt Service: Final $300,000.00 paid out this March 2017.
DEPARTMENTAL AND LANDFILL OPERATIONS 






General Activities/Tonnage/Revenue/Load/Leachate Report:  Went over graphs of totals for this year in comparison to the previous four years January through November.
· Loads:  Incoming landfill loads are up 11 % over last January-November.
· Revenues: Revenues are up 11.5% over last January-November.
· Tonnage: Landfill tonnage was up 13.75% over last January-November.
· Leachate: We’ve hauled 4,050,500 gallons from January-November and still have more to haul. 2016 was officially the wettest year in history.
a. DISCUSSION: APEX LEACHATE FILTRATION PROJECT
Apex is working on a site plan/specification as required by the WDNR-similar to that which is done when siting a new landfill.  Apex expected to have that to us in late January, funded from the engineering study.  With this new development we will now be digging the pipes in this Spring and hope to have this operations by late summer early fall 2017.  Gail will need to be certified as a WWTP plant operator, and an abbreviated Operator’s test will be created by the DNR to fit with the system we have in place. Operational costs expected to be around $40,000 per year to treat water through the filtration system.  There will be some hauling done throughout the year. 
b. FINAL COVER OVER CELL IV.
River View Construction crew here in late December to cover Cell IV with clay to the east and north side of cell.  We placed additional clay cover over 40% of the north of cell III in December as well.  River View billing for this December work in January.  No clay purchase necessary.

c. MONITORING WELL CONSTRUCTION: Traut Co. here in December and returning before spring to finish work on monitoring wells. Issues arose during construction with wells in that ground water leaves the site in three different directions and several wells needed to be dug deeper due to wells going dry. The Ayres Geologist is working with Traut negotiating a fee as this far exceeds anticipated costs.  We will be drilling an additional testing well due to the north flowing water for proper testing. These wells are all required by code and are needed to provide background data to DNR and to prove that this site is suitable for a new landfill. Frie negotiated down a second mobilization fee for the crew leaving and returning at a later date.  The original cost was bid around $78,000.00. The unadjusted figure to-date is $154,000.00 and not complete.  This cost will be negotiated down with Traut’s management.
d. DEPT OF AG CLEAN SWEEP GRANT:  With board approval in November, Frie applied for and received a grant for holding two Clean Sweeps for Monroe County in 2017.  We were informed by La Crosse County Hazardous Manager Randy Nedrelo late Fall that our 2017 grant would be cut substantially to $5800.00, as La Crosse HHM now qualifies for a larger piece of this shared grant as a permanent site.  We opted to pull away and file for our own grant, and ended up with $9,480.00, which will allow us to continue with two events. This may change in 2018 as we’ve heard some neighboring Counties are not having any collections in 2017 due to this grant money loss.  If or when they reapply in 2017, our grant may be less. 
e. ANIMAL CARCASS DUMPSTER FOR HUNTING:  We discussed the public needed a place to take carcasses and we had calls this fall for this service.  Jerry Martell has dumpsters and takes carcasses free of charge and we are welcome to send people to him for disposal for eventual disposal within the landfill.
5. DISCUSSION/ACTION:  LINE ITEM TRANSFERS AND BUDGET ADJUSTMENTS: Frie stated we will need to move money from ‘Facility Reserves’ to ‘Construction in Progress’ due to the monitoring well costs.  The approval will be taken to finance and the full board if approved in January. Steele motioned to move funds of $80,000 (not to exceed) from Facility Reserves to Construction in Progress.  Mark Halverson seconded the motion. Motion carried 5-0.
6. SET NEXT MEETING DATE: The next meeting date was set for Monday January 23, 2017 at 4:00 pm at the Solid Waste Office, 2448 Junco Road, Norwalk.
7. PERIOD OF PUBLIC COMMENT: 
8.    Adjournment: Motion by Steele to adjourn with a second by Halverson at 9:45 am. Motion carried 5-0.
Recorded by Shelly Schulze, Solid Waste Assistant Manager
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